
WEST VALLEY SANITATION DISTRICT 

NOTICE OF DOCUMENT AVAILABILITY 
AND INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a Mitigated Negative Declaration has been prepared for West 
Valley Sanitation District's Quito Basins Q3 and Q4 Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation Project 
(Project) within the City of Saratoga, and is available for public review and comment. 

PUBLIC REVIEW AND COMMENT PERIOD: November 6 through December 7, 2020. 
Please send all comments to Alan Kam, West Valley Sanitation District, I 00 East Smmyoaks 
Avenue, Campbell, California 95008-6608. 

PROJECT LOCATION AND DESCRIPTION: The Project is a high prioiity sewer 
rehabilitation project in WVSD's service area. The existing clay sewer lines were installed in the 
l 950s and 1960s and require replacement. Over 14,000 feet of these sewer lines in WVSD 
Subbasins Q3 and Q4 will be rehabilitated using various constrnction techniques. Rehabilitation 
activities will occur in residential areas of the City of Saratoga. 

INITIAL STUDY: An Initial Study was prepared to determine if the proposed Project would 
result in significant adverse impacts on the environment. That document concluded that while 
several potential adverse environmental impacts could result from the Project, measures could be 
used to effectively mitigate these impacts. Accordingly, it has been detennined that a Mitigated 
Negative Declaration is appropriate for the Project, 

TO REVIEW DOCUMENT: Copies of the Initial Study and proposed Mitigated Negative 
Declaration can be reviewed at the West Valley Sanitation District, JOO East Sunnyoaks Avenue, 
Campbell, California, or downloaded from the District's website at www.westvalleysan.org. All 
wlitten comments on the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration must be submitted no later than 
the December 6, 2020 deadline. 

PUBLIC HEARING: The West Valley Sanitation District Board of Directors will conduct a 
public hearing to receive oral comments and for considering adoption of the Mitigated Negative 
Declaration at a regularly scheduled meeting on January 13, 2021, beginning at 5:00 p.m. 

TOXIC SITES: The Project site is not included as a toxic site as enumerated under Section 
65962.5 of the Califomia Government Code. 

Jon Newb 
General Manager and Engineer 
West Valley Sanitary District 

Published: November 6, 2020 




